
 
 

Date: 7 October 2020 

Our reference: NN/20/3114  

 

Dear Requestor  

RE: Freedom of Information Request 

 
With reference to your request for information I can confirm in accordance with Section 1 (1) of the Freedom of Information Act 

2000 that we partially hold the information that you have requested. Where we do not hold the information, this is due to the GP 

Practices being Independent Contractors and holding their own employment contracts with all the individuals they employ or 

engage.  Please see the attached Excel spreadsheet for further information.     

Please note, as of 1st April 2020 the following Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs), NHS Mansfield & Ashfield CCG, NHS 

Newark & Sherwood CCG, NHS Nottingham City CCG, NHS Nottingham North & East CCG, NHS Nottingham West CCG and 

NHS Rushcliffe CCG, merged to become NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire CCG. More information around the new NHS 

Nottingham and Nottinghamshire CCG can be found on our website - https://nottsccg.nhs.uk/about-us/our-ccg/  

In the request you asked:  

1ai) How many GPs – including trainees and locums – do you have in total in your CCG? 

ii) How many of these GPs are BAME?  

 

bi) How many practice managers do you have in total in your CCG? 

ii) How many of these practice managers are BAME? 

ci) How many managers and senior managers do you have in your CCG?  

ii) How many of these managers and senior managers are BAME? 

2ai) How many GPs in total have had a Covid-19 workplace risk assessment? 

ii) How many BAME GPs have had a Covid-19 workplace risk assessment? 

b) Following a Covid-19 workplace risk assessment, how many GPs were found to be: 

i) low risk 

ii) moderate risk 

iii) high risk 

iv) very high risk 

c) Following a Covid-19 workplace risk assessment, how many BAME GPs were found to be: 

i) low risk 

ii) moderate risk 

iii) high risk 

iv) very high risk 

d) How many plans have been put in place as a result of risk assessments for all GPs, including: 

i) redeployment to non-patient facing environments 

ii) enhanced PPE  

iii) vitamin D supplements 

iv) other - please specify 

e) How many plans have been put in place as a result of risk assessments for BAME GPs, including: 

i) redeployment to non-patient facing environments 

ii) enhanced PPE  



 

 

iii) vitamin D supplements? 

iv) other - please specify 

 

3a) How many GPs have been working in patient-facing roles within Covid hot sites during the pandemic? 

 

b) How many BAME GPs have been working in patient-facing roles within Covid hot sites during the pandemic? 

4a) How many concerns have been raised by GP practices or individual GPs to the CCG about workplace issues since 1
st 

February 2020, including about: 

i) PPE availability 

ii) Work allocation 

iii) Other - please specify 

Please see attached spreadsheet for response to the above request.  

If you are unhappy with the way in which your request has been handled, NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Clinical 
Commissioning Group have an internal review procedure through which you can raise any concerns you might have. Further 
details of this procedure can be obtained by contacting Lucy Branson, Associate Director of Governance via 
lucy.branson@nhs.net or by writing to NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire CCG, 1 Standard Court, Park Row, Nottingham, 
NG1 6GN. 

If you remain dissatisfied with the outcome of the internal review, you can apply to the Information Commissioner’s Office, who 
will consider whether the organisation has complied with its obligations under the Act, and can require the organisation to remedy 
any problems. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by 
NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Clinical Commissioning Group formerly known as NHS Mansfield and Ashfield Clinical 
Commissioning Group, NHS Newark and Sherwood Clinical Commissioning Group, NHS Rushcliffe Clinical Commissioning 
Group, NHS Nottingham West Clinical Commissioning Group, NHS Nottingham City Clinical Commissioning Group and 
Nottingham North and East Clinical Commissioning Group.   You can find out more about how to do this, and about the Act in 
general, on the Information Commissioner’s Office website at: https://ico.org.uk/for-the-public/ 

 

Complaints to the Information Commissioner’s Office should be sent to:  FOI/EIR Complaints Resolution, Information 
Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
Telephone 0303 123 1113 or report a concern: https://ico.org.uk/concerns/   
 

Yours sincerely 

Freedom of Information Officer on behalf of NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Clinical Commissioning Group formerly known 

as NHS Rushcliffe Clinical Commissioning Group, NHS Nottingham West Clinical Commissioning Group, NHS Nottingham City 

Clinical Commissioning Group, NHS Nottingham North and East Clinical Commissioning Group, NHS Mansfield and Ashfield 

Clinical Commissioning Group and NHS Newark and Sherwood Clinical Commissioning Group.   

notts.foi@nhs.net 

 

All information we have provided is subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015. 

Accordingly, if the information has been made available for re-use under the Open Government Licence (OGL) a request to re-

use is not required, but the license conditions must be met. You must not re-use any previously unreleased information without 

having the consent of the Greater Nottingham Clinical Commissioning Partnership. Should you wish to re-use previously 

unreleased information then you must make your request in writing (email will suffice) to the FOI Lead via notts.foi@nhs.net. All 

requests for re-use will be responded to within 20 working days of receipt.  

 


